## CLEARFIELD CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 6:00 P.M. WORK SESSION March 15, 2016

PRESIDING: Mark Shepherd Mayor

PRESENT: Keri Benson Councilmember

Kent Bush Councilmember
Nike Peterson Councilmember
Vern Phipps Councilmember
Bruce Young Councilmember

STAFF PRESENT: Adam Lenhard City Manager

JJ Allen Assistant City Manager

Stuart Williams
Greg Krusi
Mike Stenquist
Kelly Bennett
City Attorney
Police Chief
Asst. Police Chief
Police Lieutenant

Aaron Cox Code Enforcement Officer
Scott Hodge Public Works Director
Storm Woten Superintenden

Dan Schuler Storm Water Superintendent

Mark Baird Water Superintendent Brad Wheeler Streets Superintendent

Spencer Brimley Development Services Manager

Payden McRoberts Planning Intern

Eric Howes Community Services Director
Curtis Dickson Community Services Deputy Dir.
Summer Palmer Administrative Services Director

Rich Knapp Finance Manager

Natalee Flynn Public Relations/Special Events

Nancy Dean City Recorder

VISITORS: Michael LeBaron, Debbi LeBaron, Kim Zike, Kara Toone, Wendy Byington & Family, Sam & Ashton Hansen, Landon & Nikki Hampshire, JL & Mary Thornton, Bob Bercher, Rayanna Bercher, Morgan Burt, Con L Wilcox, Amy Mabey, Travis Mabey, Eric Veater & Ashton, Kristin Broussard, Keegan Musaalo, Dylan Musaalo, Sharla Carlson, Chase Darlington

## CITY COUNCIL NEIGHBORHOOD OPEN HOUSE FOR ANTELOPE ELEMENTARY

Mayor Shepherd, the City Council, and staff welcomed residents to the open house highlighting different City services. Residents were provided with information about the budget, economic development, planning and zoning, police department efforts, code enforcement, emergency preparedness, fire safety, utility and road projects and recreational opportunities.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

APPROVED AND ADOPTED This 12<sup>th</sup> day of April, 2016

/s/Mark R. Shepherd, Mayor

## **ATTEST:**

/s/Nancy R. Dean, City Recorder

I hereby certify that the foregoing represents a true, accurate, and complete record of the Clearfield City Council meeting held Tuesday, March 15, 2016.

/s/Nancy R. Dean, City Recorder